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-------- Original message --------
From: Darnell Farris <darnefrr@aol.com>
Date: 11/18/20 4:19 PM (GMT-05:00)
To: cynthia.elmore@louisvilleky.gov
Subject: Letter

Cynthia,

Got an e-mail very late about this, so am responding with a rambling letter. Sorry, couldn’t
make it better.
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Darnell Farris 
3104 Teal Avenue  
Louisville, Kentucky  
40213 
 


18th November 2020  


Cynthia Johnson- Elmore 
Metro Preservation Officer 
Historic Landmarks and Preservation Districts Commission 
℅ Metro Planning and Design Services 
444 South Fifth Street, Suite 300 
Louisville, Kentucky 40213 
 
RE: Liberty Hall (Odd Fellows Building) Designation Hearing 


Dear Ms. Elmore and Commissioners, 


I am writing to support the Liberty Hall status being elevated to a locally listed 
Landmark.  


These are very strange times during a world-wide pandemic. Our current 
downtown is facing a future where each building may be the catalyst for a 
revitalization that may take much longer than planned. As the pre-pandemic 
growth patterns were pointing, all sides of downtown were growing. So post 
pandemic downtown might mean a further spreading out of retail, and not 
thinking the Fourth Street Live model is the only retail spine left to occupy 
future growth or gathering spaces. 


Liberty Hall is in good shape for a building which has suffered a very reversible 
twist’- that is, the dark tinting of the windows. This has been a problem ever 
since the former owner made this change overnight years ago. This change 
does not lend itself well to leasing by retail entities, nor make it easy to 
remember the buildings  location (outta sight - outta mind’). But, this is not a 
worthless building. 


 







 


 


 I will ask that Metro Government, Downtown Development Corporation, and 
GLI work together to ‘creatively include’ this structure with any master 
planning efforts now or in the future.  As we have seen in the case of the Omni 
development, just because it’s a new building does not mean the doors open 
automatically. 


It’s time for a new look at our city centers.  I don’t understand why the first 
option in downtown growth in this town is always “tear it down and they will 
come!” Other than rewarding a non-creative owner / developer, why not ​award 
and add financial incentives​ for the ones who actually try’ to include our built 
environment. We have an Urban Design School in UofL, and an Architecture 
School 80 miles away ( at UofK) that are dying to be included in solutions for 
just these kinds of subjects.  


This building deserves new life.   


Sincerely, 


 


Darnell Farris 






